
 

St. Francis Catholic School Newsletter #29 

P.E.A.C.E.  “Preparing Everyone for Academic and Christian Excellence” 

Dear Parents & Guardians: 

  As you know, my last day here at St. Francis Catholic School is this 

Friday, March 10, 2017.  Dr. Lisa Baza Cruz will be assuming the duties and 

responsibilities as school principal of SFCS.  Dr. Cruz retired from Guam 

Community College.  The Leadership Team, comprising of Mr. Anthony 

Quitugua, Mrs. Cathy Cruz, and Ms. Jolynn Roberto, will continue to work with 

the new school principal. 

 

 For a smooth takeover of the school by Dr. Cruz, the current school 

officials spent time going over the most important things with her that are needed 

to be done or followed up.  She also had the opportunity to meet with other key 

staff members and the entire student body.  

 

 St. Francis School will always be a part of me. When I retired from 

Department of Education in 1993 my heart was set to go into business, but the 

call to continue serving God through the education of children pounded my heart 

much greater than making money. After several months into my retirement, I 

accepted to teach Kindergarten.   

 

In 1995, God called me for a different role in my services with the 

school.  He stepped me up as an assistant principal.  Things were going smoothly, 

but in 1997 the raging blow of Typhoon Paka to the island did not spare the 

school.  It destroyed every classroom, except the main office.  Books, equipment, 

school furniture were all over the place.  Very few things were salvageable and 

were placed in the main office, only to witness another blow to the school.  This 

office was completely gutted to the ground with fire.  I stayed back and watched 

how things just turned into piles of ruins. I knelt down and cried. I stormed my 

heart to our Lord.   I told him “Lord, it does not matter, even if we lost everything.  

I will continue to trust you. love you, serve you, and fear you.  You know what to 

do and I don’t.  What do you want me to do?  Just tell me what to do.”  Sure, he 

spoke deeply through my heart that he would get us out of this rubble.  So he did!   

 

 I recall vividly, as I walked alone through the campus the day after the 

typhoon, I kept saying to our Lord, “Do not abandon us in our most difficult time.  

You are God Almighty, I earnestly seek for you.  Tell us what to do.  The school 

has no funds to rebuild.”   

 

Before the end of the day, I visited the Governor of Guam. I spoke to him 

about our problem.  He asked that I submit to his office an assessment damage 

and told me that there is a strong possibility of FEMA funding, because the island 

would be declared a “disaster area”.  Indeed, it was declared as a disaster area, 

and we started rolling with the application for funding.   
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Mar. 13-17, 2017 

LOOKING AHEAD  

Mon – Fri. Mar. 13-17: 3
rd

 Qtr. Exams 
Mon. Mar 20: 4

th
 Qtr. Begins 

Tue. Mar. 21: 8th Grade CRT Testing 
Wed. Mar. 22: ACRE Testing for 5

th
 & 

8
th

 grade 
Thur. – Fri. Mar 23 – 24: 8

th
 Grade 

Grad. Pictures, Spring Pictures for all 
students (More Info. Forthcoming) 
Mon – Thur. Mar 27-30: Chamoru 
Week Festivities 
Fri. Mar. 31: bƻ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ ς t¢/  
 

RENWEB PARENTSWEB 
!ÎÎÏÕÎÃÅÍÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ .Å×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒÓ 
ÁÒÅ ÐÏÓÔÅÄ ×ÅÅËÌÙȢ   
 

BUY-YOUR-CHANGE 
4ÈÕÒȢ -ÁÒȢ ρφ  

 
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL 
3rd QTR. EXAM SCHEDULE 

Mon. Mar. 13: 3ÃÉÅÎÃÅ ɀ 0ÁÒÔ ρ 
Tues. Mar. 14: ,ÁÎÇÕÁÇÅ !ÒÔÓ ɀ 
,ÉÔÅÒÁÔÕÒÅȟ -ÁÔÈ 
Wed. Mar. 15: ,ÁÎÇÕÁÇÅ !ÒÔÓ ɀ 
'ÒÁÍÍÁÒȟ 3ÏÃÉÁÌ 3ÔÕÄÉÅÓ 
Thur. Mar. 16: ,ÁÎÇÕÁÇÅ !ÒÔÓ ɀ 
#ÏÍÐÏÓÉÔÉÏÎȟ 3ÃÉÅÎÃÅ ɀ 0ÁÒÔ ς 

 

 
 

 

LUNCH MENU 
(Menu Subject to Change without Notice) 

aƻƴΦ aŀǊ моΥ Rice, Chicken Stir-fry 
w/veg., Fruit, Drink 
¢ǳŜǎΦ aŀǊ мпΥ Rice, Ground Beef 
w/veg, Fruit, Drink 
²ŜŘΦ aŀǊ мрΥ Spaghetti, Salad, Fruit, 
Drink 
¢ƘǳǊΦ aŀǊ мсΥ Rice, Chicken Chop-
chae, Salad, Fruit, Drink 
CǊƛΦ aŀǊ мтΥ Rice, Tuna Casserole, 
Salad, Fruit, Drink 

 

 

 

Htqo"vjg"Fgum"qh"vjg"Rtkpekrcn 



Yes, we submitted the application and the damage assessment to FEMA officials, but something kept bothering me. And 

that was, where to get the classes going for these students because it would take several years to build a new schoolhouse.  I went 

back to the Governor and told him that these children would have no roof over their heads.  I told him that to build temporary 

buildings would be impossible at this point.  We needed to get these children into some kind of a classroom.  I told the Governor, 

“God is counting on you to help these children.”  He told me to start looking for a place big enough with adequate facility to run 

a school.  I walked out of his office and I asked the Lord, “Where is that facility?”  I was so excited with this information, and 

literally dragged Sr. Lourdes with me into my car and went hunting for a place for these children.  I kept driving and saw this 

road leading up the hill.  I passed it and decided to go back and figure out what was up there.  This road had led us to Guam 

Memorial Skill Nursing Facility.  Sr. Lourdes and I got down from the car and the guard at this facility tried to stop us.  The 

guard really gave us a hard time to see the facility, but told him “God wants our children to be educated in this facility.”  He 

looked at me and then signaled me to go right ahead and check out the building.  By January 1998, we were able to hold classes 

at this facility.   

 

While we were holding classes at this facility, the year 2000 brought us another blow.  We were told that FEMA could no longer 

pay for rental fees, but funding could be provided to build a temporary school building.  We were faced with a funding problem to 

defray  the cost share for rental fees and the building of temporary classrooms.  We had no land to build a temporary 

schoolhouse..  Again, I told Sr. Lourdes that I want to pay a visit to the Governor and let him know about our problems.   The 

Governor told me to start looking for a land where the temporary buildings would be built.  The first thing that came to mind was 

the first location that St. Francis School was built.  To my surprise, I found out that this land belonged to Government of Guam 

and not Notre Dame.  Anyways, we managed to secure the property and by April 2001, the temporary classrooms were ready for 

use.  As we got a little bit comfortable with the temporary classrooms,  a typhoon in 2003 blew us again.  We were forced to move 

to this facility that we are currently occupying.  The classrooms were not really ready to be occupied, but we manage to get the 

classes going. 

 

Our biggest problem in the midst of all these obstacles was finding the funds to pay for our cost share and figure out what to do to 

pay payroll and other operational cost.  It was really tough!  Fundraisers after fundraisers and knocking on people’s doors for 

help were the things we had to do. It was really hard, but God was always there for us!  He had led us to people who were willing 

to give without counting the cost. 

 

Thank you to all of you. I am so greatly indebted to God and to so many people who cared and loved the “Youth” as the most 

valued and treasured by the Church.  Children are delights to the heart of Jesus.  We are all his children!  Thank you again for 

all you have done and may God pour his graces upon you all. 

 

 

Bill M. Paulino 

 

 

 
Hqt"Htkfc{."Octej"39vj."Uckpv"RcvtkemĪu"Fc{."Uvwfgpvu"yknn"dg"cdng"vq"jcxg"c"
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St.  Francis MesM Chamorro MagaMlåhi  

 Please support Drew Cruz on Monday, March 13 th  at any Pizza Hut location.   

Dine- in or Order -out. Simply mention your support to Drew Cruz before placing your 

order.  Thank you in advance for your support.    

        Drew Cruz & Kindergarten A & B  

        Mrs. Martinez & Mrs. Dela Cruz  


